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31st  October 2019 

 
It brings me great pleasure to introduce our new school uniform to take effect 
from 2020.  The process of introducing a new uniform began many weeks ago 
with discussions between staff, students and our P & C.  Once it was determined 
we needed a new uniform a committee was formed and I can proudly say that 
the student voice was the one we listened to the most.  As the Principal I was 
determined to present a uniform that brought about school pride, was 
comfortable yet smart and was not too costly.  Can I especially thank all those 
on the committee for their support and time to ensure we could roll out such a 
great uniform.  To all those parents and students who have approved the 
uniform, thank you for your confirmation that we have made the right decision. 

An information note and order form was sent home with students today.  If you 
have not received this please let us know. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Finley High School  
   Newsletter  

 
Principal:   Mr J Ward                                                                             Deputy Principal:   Mrs P Jackson 

KEY DATES 
 
October 
 
 

28th October to 1st November 
 Year Ten Exam Week. 
 

November 
 

4 Tomorrow man/tomorrow 
woman program for Years 
Ten and Eleven students 
 

6 Parent Information 
Evening for Year Six 
Transition  
 

18-21 Year 10 Excursion to 
Sydney 

 

22-23 Yea Show 
 

25 Year 7 Wellbeing Program 
 

28 Year 9 Empowerment Day 
 

29 Formal Assembly 12:30-
1:30pm 

 

December 
 

2-6 Year 10 Work Experience, 
 2nd session 
 

17 Presentation Night 7pm-
8:45pm 

 

20 Last day of Term 4 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New School Uniform 
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Principal’s Report 
 

Proud and Deadly Aboriginal Awards 
I, along with Mrs McNamara and Miss Miaoudis, were fortunate to attend the Deniliquin Proud and Deadly Aboriginal 
Awards in Deniliquin this week.  It was a fantastic event focusing on Aboriginal students and their wonderful 
achievements.  I was immensely proud of the students who attended and the way they conducted themselves.  A full list 
of award winners can be found on page 6. 

World Teacher’s Day 
Last Friday the 25th October we celebrated World Teacher’s 
Day, where we recognised and celebrated our teachers and 
the role they play in shaping the next generation of young 
Australians.  I thank the STOMP team lead by Mrs Brown 
who put on breakfast for the staff, it was fantastic to be 
recognised.   
Message from Mrs Brown. 

We are very lucky here at Finley High to have passionate and 
dynamic educators! 

We hope everyone enjoyed their World Teacher’s Day brekky 
this morning, it is greatly deserved. Thank you to all FHS 
staff, the work you do does not go unnoticed!  
A big thanks to Brian, Gerard, Bernadette, Kaylene and the 
SToMP team. 

Leadership camp 2020 
I would like to congratulate Jemma Coombs who has been selected from over 100 applicants to be a change agent 
(leader) at next years National Youth Summit in Sydney.  Jemma was an attendee at this years summit and was 
successful in her application to return, this time as a leader.  Well done Jemma. 

High School Transition  
This time of the year is very important in preparing for our 2020 Year Seven cohort.  Finley High School will be holding 
two days for our Year Six students to attend in preparation for their transition to high school.  There will be a Taster Day, 
to be held on Thursday 14th November, and an Orientation Day on Tuesday 3rd December.  Students will attend Finley 
High School for the whole day on both occasions.   
There is also a parent transition evening on Wednesday 6th November from 6-7pm.  This will be an opportunity for 
parents to find out more about Finley High School and ask any questions. Currently we have groups of students coming 
through the school in readiness for 2020.  If you have any questions regarding enrolment or transiton please don’t 
hesitate to call Mrs M Jackson (Year Advisor) or Mrs Jodi Brown (Student Support Officer). 

Bully Zero Foundation Visit 
Our executive staff will be attending a workshop run by the Bully Zero Foundation on Monday 11th November.  The 
workshops will focus on Cyber Safety and Bullying prevention.  The Foundation has been featured on all major TV 
stations and newspapers.  There is a parent workshop from 6.30pm - 8pm on Monday 11th November at Finley Public 
School.  I would encourage all parents and carers to attend the session.  A light supper, as well as tea and coffee will be 
provided.  If you are able to attend, please RSVP to Finley Public School office on (03) 5883 1135 for catering purposes.  
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Show Team 

Once again the Finley High School show teams have been out 
and about at local shows, Benalla, Numurkah and Cobram.  
What I have seen at these shows is not only our wonderful 
students parading cattle and sheep but our contribution to 
country shows in general.  Often we have the most cattle and 
paraders and this contributes to the show in general.  I often 
wonder where our country shows would be without Finley High 
School.  I thank Robyn O’Leary, Gary Webb, Michael O’Leary, 
Nicole and Gordon Close as well as Jenny and Brian O’Hora.  It 
has been especially great to see our practicum students leading 
cattle around.  What a great initiation into country life.  

Pictured above: Some of our wonderful students from the Ag Show Team. 
 
Communication with the school 

There’s a game we often play with students at camps called ‘Chinese whispers’.  The aim of the game is to highlight the 
importance of a clear message and how messages can be twisted and manipulated, sometimes by mistake, sometimes 
on purpose.  In my position I hear a lot of rumours and stories about what is happening at the school, many of which are 
humorous, some very frustrating.  If you have a concern or question please don’t hesitate to make an appointment to 
see Mrs Jackson or myself, or call the school to speak to us.  I’m available on most days from 8am to 5pm.  We also have 
a very active and caring P & C who meet once a month.  Mr Jones does a fantastic job as President and is also very 
approachable.  Our aim, as always, is to put our students first to ensure we provide them with the best education 
possible. 

Mr Jeff Ward 
Principal 

Student Teachers 

These are our enthusiastic student teachers who are 
with us for most of Term Four.  They are taking the 
opportunity to see what a rural school has to offer. 

 

L-R: Tom Atkinson, Abi Prabahar, Evie Podlick and  
Daniel Bale. 
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Show Success 

We’ve had a fantastic three shows over the last eight days with many students from the show team 
involved.  They conducted themselves in an exemplary manner and we received many compliments 
from other exhibitors and the general public on the quality of both our students and our livestock.  
The students and families should be very proud. 

Our bull, Percy, was the Supreme Exhibit of the Show at Benalla and the Grand Champion Bull at both 
Numurkah and Cobram.  Our steer, Quest, at eight months old was the Supreme Exhibit on the hoof 
at both Numurkah and Cobram Shows.  At Cobram our ewe was Supreme Sheep of the show.  Many 
students had the opportunity to hold the Melbourne Cup which was being exhibited at the show.  
Three of our student teachers, Tom Atkinson, Evie Podlick and Abi Prabahar attended these shows to 
assist staff and students.  At Benalla and Numurkah Shows, Tom placed 2nd in the adult handlers class.  
At Cobram, Evie place 2nd in the Handlers class and Ms Gear, who also attended, placed 3rd in the 
same class.  

 

 

Back L-R: Riley 
Kleinschmidt, Sophie 
Griffiths, Hayley Palmer, 
Elle Rochford, Shiane 
Mason, Georgia Lunn, 
Niamh Mason, Alison 
Kleinschmidt 

Front: Claire Ingram and 
Caitlin Griffiths 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

Left: Evie Podrick practicing her 
leading skills.  

 

Right: Tom Atkinson being instructed 
by Elle Rochford on how to lead a 
heifer. 
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Dairy Show Team 

 
The Dairy Show Team have had great success recently at the Royal Geelong Show and Cobram Show. 

 

Left: Chelsea Alexander leading her Ayshire 
heifer, Annie. 

Below: Dela Gargaro, Melina Tidcombe, Jess 
Hanmer, Tamzin Bell and Chelsea Alexander 
with Peggy who won Reserve Junior Champion 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left: Dairy Show Teams extensive sash 
collection. 
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Deniliquin Proud and Deadly Award 2019 

Congratulations to the following students who received awards at the Deniliquin Proud and Deadly Awards on 
Wednesday 30th October. 

Andrew Neessen – Academic achievement, Attendance (attended 90% or more) and completion of Year Twelve 
Mia Neessen – Academic achievement and  Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Ethan – Excellence in Performing/Creative/Visual Arts 
Tayla Adams - Excellence in Performing/Creative/Visual Arts 
Charlotte Mason – Outstanding achievement in sport 
Robbie Hamann – Outstanding achievement in sport 
Kadeesha Conlan – Dedication to learning and Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Makala McKenzie – Dedication to learning and Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Ben Neessen - Citizenship and Attendance (attended 90% or more)  
Breanna - Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Cassidy Reynolds - Citizenship and Attendance (attended 90% or more)  
Dakota Cracknell - Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Hugh Burton - Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Jacob Armer - Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Lucy Armer - Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Shannon Neilson - Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Stella Mason - Attendance (attended 90% or more) 
Shiane Mason – Student leadership  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Above: Mrs McNamara, Jacob Armer, Hugh Burton, Kadeesha Conlan, Shannon Neilson, Ben Neessen, Shiane Mason, 
Miss Miaoudis, Robbie Hamann, Lucy Armer, Mia Neessen and Stella Mason. 
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Expressions of interest 
FHS Canteen 
Due to the impending retirement of a team member, the Finley High School  
P&C are seeking to employ a suitable person to fulfil the role of canteen 
coordinator. 

This position is a job share position, operating on a 6 day per fortnight basis 
during the four terms of the school year, totalling 40.5 hours per fortnight. 

The suitable person would need to be able to work as part of a team with 
the existing canteen coordinator as well as volunteer helpers.  The role also 
has times of working solo. 

Duties include:  

• Food preparation. 
• Counter sales. 
• Stock ordering. 
• Stock reconciliation 
• Banking. 

Experience is not essential as training is provided. 

The successful applicant would need to already possess or have the ability 
to obtain a working with children check and a food handling certificate. 

Please send your expression of interest to fhspandcassociation@gmail.com 
by 30/11/2019 

For any further information please contact Paul Jones on 0417 463 083. 

Fish Tank and Table and Chairs available 

We currently have a fish tank and a large square table with 8 chairs that we no 
longer require.  If you are interested in either of these items please contact the 
school with an expression of interest. 
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Canteen Roster and Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Canteen Contact and Number 

0473 946 683 
….LADIES, please note 10am start…. 

October 
31 A Lee 
 
November 
1 T Roe 

 
4 K Steel 
5 F Aull 
6 D Jewell 
7 T Anderson 
8 J Armstrong 
 
11 K Lunn 
12 T Doohan 
13 R Sharp 
14 L Knight 
15  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

   

                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
                             

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Finley High School  
P&C Meeting 

 

Wednesday 13th November, 2019 
at 7pm in the Staff Common Room  

(admin building) 

The P&C meet the second Wednesday of the 
month.   

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

fhspandcassociation@gmail.com 
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